
BOARD FOR COMMUNITY OUTREACH 

MINUTES - JANUARY 23, 2018 

 

Attendees: Karen Block, Howard Ludden, Victoria Mills and Pastor Phill.  

 

I.  Opening Prayer 

 

II. Approval of Minutes from October 24, 2017 

 Motion made to accept October 24, 2017 minutes. Motion carried. 

Suggestion made by Pastor Phill to allow members a specific timeframe for 

review, make changes and provide final approval of the minutes. Suggestion 

approved.  

 

III.  Old Business 
   

Desert Winds Steel Orchestra:  This performance is scheduled for Sunday, 

February 11, 2018 from 3:00 - 4:00pm. Pastor Phill and Sue will work on a 

flyer to be distributed next week or the following week. 

 

MacDougal Street West: (Peter, Paul and Mary tribute group).  This 

performance is scheduled for Sunday, November 4, 2018 at 3:00pm. Karen 

Block will follow up for details in May 2018. 

  

Laudamus Men’s Choir: Pastor Gary will provide a contact name. Karen 

Block will follow up to get details. The schedule could be 2-3 years out and 

done in blocks of churches.  

 

Native American Pastor from Navajo Nation:  This item has been closed 

and will no longer be pursued. 

 

Bible Museum Goodyear: Howard Ludden will contact Joel Lampe to 

determine if a presentation of their artifacts can be done 2018. 

 

Martin Luther Movie – The Idea That Changed The World:  DVD has 

been purchased by COL. Pastor Phill confirmed that the Parish Hall can be 

used to show the movie.  An afternoon was suggested with a brown bag type 

lunch. Howard Ludden will get with the Assimilation Committee for their 

input.  

 



Movie Nights:  Parish Hall can be used to show movies. Howard Ludden 

will get with the Assimilation Committee for their input. 

 

The Shroud Encounter: Howard Ludden will contact Russ Breault to 

determine if this can be done in January 2019. 

 

PORA (Property Owners and Residents Association) Vendor Expo: 
Christine Escobar and Carol Steficek have volunteered to be assist. Howard 

Ludden will visit with them today to see if a date has been scheduled for 

2018.  

 

IV. New Business:   
  

West Valley Wind Ensemble:  Email received offering performances by 

the group (clarinets, saxophones and Dixieland style music) in 2018-2019. 

Karen Block and Victoria Mills plan to attend one of their performances in 

February and will provide feedback to the group.  

 

Gospel of Mark Presentation: A presentation by Concordia Seminary, St 

Louis. Karen Block will follow up to see if live presentations are still being 

done. If not, Pastor Phill has the performance on DVD and it could be 

considered one of the movie presentations.  

 

V.  Close Meeting:  9:40 A.M.  

 

VI.  Closing Prayer:  Lord’s Prayer 

 

 

Respectively submitted, 

Karen Block 

 
Next meeting February 27, 2018 at 9:00 A.M. 

 


